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²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ 
 
Dinner from рΥол—сΥол and 
MidWeek Ministries from сΥол—
7:30.    Suggested donation for 
dinner is $5/person but no more 
than $15/family.   
CHILDCARE IS AVAILABLE!! 
 
¢I9h[hDL/![ {¢¦5¸Υ - led by 
Pastors Miley Palmer and Bill Keagle.   
 
I9![¢I ¢htL/{ /[!{{Υ - Each week 
provides a different subject with an 
expert in that particular field to 
facilitate it. 

{¦t9w .h²[ {¦b5!¸ is coming up on February 3, and FUMC is 
hosting its own Souper Bowl Sunday by collecting cans of soup 
and crackers. The soup and crackers will then be donated to 
Northeast Community Fund. 

t[9!{9 .wLbD ¸h¦w L¢9a{ ¢h /I¦w/I on Sunday, February 3 and 
place them at the altar rail. The Mission Committee will deliver 
them to Northeast Community Fund. 

March to the Manger Offerings  
were gratefully received by these missions: 

 

¶ a!·—ϷнΣ мтм 
¶ [ŜǎǎƛŜ .ŀǘŜǎ 5ŀǾƛǎ bŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ IƻǳǎŜ—ϷмΣсос 

¶ ¦a/hw—ϷнΣнон 

¶ DƻƻŘ {ŀƳŀǊƛǘŀƴ Lƴƴ—Ϸнрл 
 

Your generous giving supports missions in our community, state and 
around the world.  Thank you. 

- ¢ƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

2019 Lent Schedule 

!{I ²95b9{5!¸, March 6 at 12:15-12:45 and 7-8 
 
Ih[¸ ²99YΥ (Special service times to be announced later) 
tŀƭƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅ, April 14 
aŀǳƴŘȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ April 18 
 DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ, April 19 
9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ April 21 C9.w¦!w¸ мр 

2018 Christmas Giving 

Souper Bowl! 

February 2019 
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b995 Chw {t9/L![ tw!¸9w{ Chw ¢I9 [9!59w{ hC ¢I9 
/I¦w/I 

A special General Conference will be meeting next 
month in St. Louis to discuss the future of the United 
Methodist Church. Aimed at settling an argument 
which has divided the denomination for 50 years, it 
may very well result in profound change - and even the 
possibility of splitting the Church. 
In 1972 the General Conference (made up of 

elected delegates – half clergy and half laity, from all 
over the world) placed in our law-book, ¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ 
5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ, these words: άThe United Methodist Church 
does not condone the practice of homosexuality and 
consider this practice incompatible with Christian 
teachingΧ (but) Homosexuals no less than heterosexual 
persons are individuals of sacred worth (and) need the 
ministry and guidance of the Church.έ 
Meeting every four years after that, the issue of 

homosexuality continued to roil the denomination, 
leading to passionate debates on the floor and 
demonstrations in the balconies. But changing or 
moderating the language became increasingly difficult 
as membership of the denomination in the U.S. 
decreased while membership overseas – especially in 
Africa – exploded. African delegates in particular 
warned that any move toward acceptance of 
homosexuality would doom Methodism on the African 
continent. 
As the years passed, more language was added to 

the legislation which outlawed the ordination and 
appointment of άself-avowed, practicing homosexualsέΣ 
although some bishops openly defied this ban to ordain 
and appoint gay persons to pastor local churches. Each 
time, lawsuits would be launched within the church 
against these bishops, but were always ruled out of 
order for various reasons by the Judicial Council (the 
Supreme Court of the denomination). Most recently, 
language was placed in ¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ 5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ by 
majority vote that Gay weddings could not be 
performed by U. M. clergy or allowed in U. M. 
sanctuaries. 
At the 2016 General Conference, faced by more 

wrangling over the issue, the delegates voted to refer 

the question to a specially-called General Conference in 
2019, which would consider the churchΩs stance on 
homosexuality and mothering else. The Council of 
Bishops was charged with planning the whole process 
of debating and creating possible plans for solving the 
issue once and for all. 
A special Commission on the Way Forward was 

created to present options; it consisted of 32 persons 
drawn from all segments of the Church. They are 
presenting a report with three alternatives: 
(1) The Traditionalist Plan, which would strengthen 

the 5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜΩǎ language against homosexuality and 
make enforcement mandatory. Any bishop, clergy, or 
layperson who disagree would be strongly invited to 
leave the denomination. 
(2) The One Church Plan, which would go in the 

opposite direction and remove all language and rules 
against homosexuality and gay marriage – although 
local churches and pastors could still decide whether 
they would perform gay marriages and annual 
conferences could decide not to ordain gays. 
(3) The Connectional Conference Plan, which would 

create three Jurisdictions, each covering the entire U. 
S., each with its own Book of Discipline and 
organization. One would be for those adhering to the 
Traditionalist Plan. One would be for those choosing 
the One Church concept of openness to all peoples. The 
third would try to be open to all viewpoints. Annual 
Conferences in other countries could also choose their 
own .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ 5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ and organization. 
There is no way to know at this point which of the 

three plans will win, or if some other political 
compromise might be worked out. A number of voices 
around the world have already been heard threatening 
to leave the denomination if their own viewpoint 
doesnΩt prevail. Chances are that, whatever is decided, 
there will be a sizeable exodus of members. 
 This has happened a number of times before in 
the history of Methodism, leading to the creation of 
other groups such as the Nazarenes, many Pentecostal 
groups, and the Salvation Army. And sometimes some 
groups come back together, as three split-ff groups 
joined in 1939 to form the Methodist Church. But it still 
is always a painful process to see the Church split, for 
any reason. 
 
The bishops are asking all United Methodists to be in 
prayer the next few weeks for the delegates debating 
and voting at this special General Conference. 
 

- The Pastoral Staff 
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нлму CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ wŜǎǳƭǘǎ 
Once again in 2018, FUMC showed its love and generosity to the congregation, the community and the 

world! Thanks to each and every one of you for making 2018 another great year! We often focus on the limits 
placed on us by our financial situation when we should be focusing on the love and grace of an amazing God 
and how he uses what we have to touch the lives of many. This is done through the many programs and 
projects carried on at FUMC such as small groups, bible studies, Dinner Downtown, Max, Giving Tuesday, 
Christmas Shoppe, Kids Club, youth camps, youth outreach, United Methodist Women, prayer shawl ministries, 
Good Samaritan Inn, African University, Chaddock ChildrenΩs Home, UMCOR, Liberian ministerial support, 
computer lab, Green Team, missionary support, the laundry ministry, First Friends, Northeast Community Fund, 
Art with Heart, Native American Ministries, Oasis Daycare, Cunningham ChildrenΩs Home, Peace with Justice, 
Mission trips, Walk to Emmaus, block party and more that I am sure I have missed. IsnΩt this an impressive list! 
The following is a recap of the 2018 general operating fund financial statements that allowed us to perform 

all of the above. While there are certainly concerns that need to be addressed, never let us lose our focus of 
doing GodΩs work in todayΩs troubled world.  

 
Fortunately, the Church Growth Fund has once again agreed to cover this deficit for 2018. Thank you! 

DƻŘΩǎ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ  CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ ¢Ǌƻȅ {ǿƛƴŦƻǊŘΣ /ƘŀƛǊ  

  
Fourth   
Quarter 
Results 

  
Year-to-date 
Results 

  
2018 Annual 
Budget 

Revenue and Other Support       

Pledges & offerings        $134,630         $466,652           $478,711 

ICGF-staff funding     12,500             50,000               50,000 

Other revenues              6,810             40,680               25,050 

Total Revenue and Other Support        $153,940         $557,332           $553,761 

        

Expenditures       

Church ministry/lay employees          $60,019        $240,889           $250,404 

Church ministry/pastors            27,592          105,070             104,790 

Property & maintenance            18,600            82,811               91,800 

Conference apportionments            20,283            81,132               81,132 

Office expense              5,907            25,605               22,650 

Education              3,183            10,300               14,550 

Missions & social concerns              3,682              9,676               12,540 

Miscellaneous expenses                 660              3,158                 4,050 

Worship                 423              3,199                 4,600 

Fellowship              1,295              2,935                 3,900 

Finance            (2,018)              1,177                 1,700 

Administrative council                   62                 444                 1,025 

Congregational care                 395              1,025                 1,150 

Outreach & communication                 990              2,234                 2,000 

Parish nurse                 403                 855                 1,000 

Total Expenditures       $141,476       $570,510           $597,291 

        

Excess (Deficit) of Revenues over Expenditures         $12,464       ($13,178)        ($43,530) 
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Average Worship 

Attendance for the 

last 8 weeks.  

197 

Next Meeting:  February 25 at Panera 

Food t!b¢w¸ 

for February: 

Cereal 

Thursday, January 24th 

10:30 am at First Presbyterian 

 

Speaker will be Jennifer Hahn who will share 

with us about her program, ´Veterans on the 

Road to Recovery̧ Canoe Trips.µ 

As always there will be light refreshments.  

There is no fee to attend, but free-will 

donations are accepted to cover the cost of 

the refreshments. Bring a friend with you!  

{ŀƳ aŎYŜŜ 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нфΣ мфопτWŀƴǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлмф 

Scraps & Prayers 

нƴŘ aƻƴŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ рΥол ǇƳ 
[ŀƴŀ IƻǊǘƻƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ 
ϷмуκŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ 
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¦aW Thank ¸h¦ 

Dear Church Family, 
Thank you for your prayers, calls, cards, 
flowers, food and everything for the last 
few weeks.  It was all greatly appreciated. 
I am a little better now.  It just takes time. 

Merilyn Jayne 
 

First United Methodist Church, 
We want to thank you from the bottom 
of our hearts for sharing your beautiful 
church with us for our wedding day.  

Everything went so smoothly.  Thank you 
to each person who put their time and 
work in to making our day unforgettable 
(video, sound system, wedding hostess, 
pastor, janitor, and more we donΩt even 

know about). 
Also, thank you to the women of FUMC, 
we want to thank you for our prayer 

shawl.  It is so special and will always be a 
part of our family.  May God bless you all, 
and we wish you the best in 2019. 
Sincerely, Erica & Avery Aina 

   UMWôs year is the calendar year, so this is 
a good time to join one of our UMW circles. 
These are the scheduled dates, but some 
changes occur. The specific dates are in the 
Sunday bulletin and in the monthly Messenger. 
Each circle meets in the church library unless a 
change is noted. 

Hope Circle: 4
th
 Tuesday, 7 p.m. 

Co-chairs: Jan Allen & Lana Hoey 

Miriam Circle: 1
st
 Monday, 9:30 a.m.  

(Next meeting is not until March 4.) 
Chair: Barb Ohlsen 

Mary & Martha Circle: 2
nd
 Friday, 1:15 p.m.  

Chair: Carol Drayton 

Ruth Circle: 3
rd
 Monday, 1:30 p.m. 

Chair: Patty Barr 

Calendar: 
Fri., Feb. 8, 1:15 p.m. Mary & Martha Circle, 
Library 

Mon., Feb. 11, 9 a.m., Church Women United 
(CWU) Representative Meeting & Bible 
Study, First Lutheran Church, 250 W. 
Decatur St., Decatur 

Wed., Feb. 13, 1:30 p.m., Ex. Board, SW Rm. 
Mon., Feb. 18, 1:30 p.m., Ruth Circle, Library 
Fri. & Sat., Feb. 15 - 16, UMW Spiritual 
Growth Retreat, Chatham UMC; 104 W. 
Chestnut Street, Chatham 62629  

Tues., Feb. 26, 7 p.m., Hope Circle, Library 
Fri., Mar. 1, 1 p.m., World Day of Prayer, 
Sanctuary, First United Methodist Church, 
Susan Hawbecker, chair. This is a 
worldwide ecumenical movement of 
Christian women of many traditions who 
come together to observe a common day of 
prayer and action each year on the first 
Friday of March. Everyone is invited to 
attend: pastors, women, men, and children! 

 
Save the dates:  
Sat., Mar. 9, 10 a.m., Spring Fling Brunch! 
Fellowship Hall; all women invited! 

Sat., Mar. 30, 8:30 ï noon; District Spring 
Conference, Monticello UMC, 2020 E. 
Washington Street, Monticello 61856 

Friday & Saturday, April 5 ï 6, Festival of 
Quilts, Cunningham Childrenôs Home, 1301 
N. Cunningham Ave., Urbana 61802 

a9![{ hb ²I99[{ Lb a!/hb /h¦b¢¸ b995{ 
¸h¦w I9[tΗ 

Meals on Wheels is a program through Catholic 
Charities of Decatur. It is a community service 
program which relies on dedicated volunteers 
for the delivery of a hot noon meal to elderly 
home bound or disabled persons, enabling them 
to remain in their own homes. Meals are 
delivered Monday through Friday between the 
hours of 10:00 am and 12:30 pm. They are 
picked up at Decatur Memorial Hospital, along 
with a detailed route description. Routes take 
about an hours time and deliver to 18-24 
persons. 

Looking for volunteers to cover February 4-8. 

Contact Virginia McQuistion for more 
information:  tvmcq83@comcast.net 
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